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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

 SPORTS 
SHIRTS  

All St 
Brendan’s 

sports shirts, 
shorts and 
socks that 
have been 

given out to 
children for 

school 
sports, need 
to be washed 

and             
returned to 

school as 
soon as    

possible. 
Thank you 

Thank 

you to 

all the       

parents for 

attending 

your            

collaborative 

conferences. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Well, it was a worthwhile experience last week for the senior students as they took part in the Royal     

Flying Doctor Service Simulator incursions. The plane looked fantastic in the middle of the courtyard 

and the sessions were interesting, featuring information about the range of services they provide and      

examples of the far-reaching communities they support. They also informed the students about who John 

Flynn was and the legacy he has left behind. This week, we have been providing popcorn and a lunchtime 

movie for all students to collect donations to the Service. Thank you to Mikaela Witherow for booking the 

incursions and to Mel Rickman and Mikaela for fundraising for such a great cause.   

 

Our Winter Sports teams were not successful in their attempts to progress to the next level last week. But 

once again we were very pleased with the type of spirit our students took to the event. The experience they 
gained from competing at a higher level was invaluable. Another big thank you goes to our new Sports    

Coordinator, Hannah Neal who has help facilitate the event and to our coaches who ran training clinics at 

lunch times. 

 
 
Collaborative Conferences were conducted this week. I hope all families walked out of the meetings with 
a clear understanding of where your child/ren are on their progression of learning. We believe, involving 
students in this conversation is vital to their progression. “If we are serious about the student’s               
involvement in their own learning, then it seems important that this involvement is a reality at all stages, 
from lesson learning to reporting.” 2019 Visible Learning Feedback, John Hattie Leading Educational  
Researcher 
 
Please join us at this week’s Friday assembly. Our Activities Leaders will be stepping up to conduct the 
assembly agenda and we have a performance from Year Two Blue who recently visited the Lake Tyers 
Trust.  
 
Kind regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/cybersafety-au - Cyber Safety 

In today's digital world, young people are more connected than ever, using technology for education, 

social interaction, and entertainment. While the internet offers incredible opportunities, it also       

presents significant risks, including cyberbullying, online predators, exposure to inappropriate      

content, and excessive screen time. Cybersafety is about equipping children and adolescents with the 

skills and knowledge to navigate the digital landscape responsibly. This includes fostering open   

communication between parents and children, implementing appropriate parental controls, educating 

young people about privacy and online etiquette, and encouraging a balanced approach to technology 

use. By promoting digital wellbeing and responsible online behaviour, we can help young people   

harness the benefits of technology while staying safe in an increasingly connected world. 

 

"We must equip young people with the skills and knowledge to navigate the digital 
world safely. A comprehensive approach -incorporating cybersafety education in 
schools and empowering parents to guide respovgbnsible digital behaviour -is           
essential."  

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/cybersafety-au


  Up Coming Events 

  Term 2 

 JUNE 2025  

Week 9 Friday 20th 2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Red 

Week 11 Monday 30th Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

JUNE 2025 JULY 2025  

 Tuesday 1st Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Wednesday 2nd  Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Thursday 3rd 3.30pm Confirmation Parent Workshop 

 Friday 4th CLASS COLOUR QUEST 
9.10am GHC Assembly: Year 3 Blue 
2.15pm Term 2 Ends 

  Term 3 

Week 1 Monday 21st 9.00am Term 3 commences 

 Thursday 24th State Cross Country 

Week 2 AUGUST 2025  

 Friday 1st 2.30pm Assembly—School Captains 

 Sunday 3rd Confirmation Commitment Mass 

Week 3 Monday 4th Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp 

 Tuesday 5th Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp 

 Wednesday 6th Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp 

 Thursday 7th   Curriculum Days - Student Free Days 

 Friday 8th Curriculum Days - Student Free Days 

 

A reminder that the car park at the front 
of the school and  

the church are NOT drop off zones.   
If you enter these car parks you MUST 

walk your children  
into the school.   

DROP OFF ZONE is via the Mary MacKillop 
Hall  carpark only.  

The Disabled Parking spaces are for peo-
ple with permits only.       

Thank you. 





 

The Royal Flying Doctors Service 
(RFDS) 

By Lucas Brownett 

 

On Wednesday, 11th of June, it was the Year 6s turn to go to the RFDS 
flight simulator (which was available to years 3-6). The first thing that    
happened is we lined up and walked to the health room, where we met 
Tom. He answered a few of our questions, and shared with us some of his 
stories, which were really intriguing.  
After he did that, we walked up to his flight simulator. The first thing I did 
was put on some virtual reality goggles, which taught us about what the 
RFDS did. After that, I hopped in their plane, where we then got to play 
with some medical equipment. From there we got to talk to each other    
using headsets, like real pilots use! I made a situation where we were    
skydiving! Finally, we got to do the simulator, where it seemed like we 
were in a real cockpit, with a real plane steering wheel (which is known as 
a ‘yoke’). After that, we all got humongous stickers.  
Overall, it was really fun and enjoyable! We would like to thank Tom for  
being the best teacher ever! 



 

Marlee from Year 3 -                        

“ I learned about each   

dollar note’s background.” 

Ari from Year 3 -           

“I loved learning about 

all the medicine and its 

use.”  

Zari from Year 4 -                “I 

enjoyed when my friends 

and I played around with the 

defibrillator and other     

medical equipment.”  

Maddie from Year 4 -       

“My favourite part was the 

Virtual Reality (VR) and the 

feeling of being 6ft up in the 

air.  



 

Willow W from Year 5 -       

“I loved the Virtual Reality 

(VR) because it felt super 

weird and realistic.” 

Summer from Year 5 -          

“ I enjoyed learning about 

how the Royal Flying Doctor 

Service  relates to the   

twenty dollar bill.”  

Anton from Year 6 -             
“ The pressure of keeping 
the plane from flying in the 
air was so fun.” 

Callum from Year 6 -        
“My favourite part was flying 
the simulator at the front of 

the plane.” 



My RFDS experience and recap story. 

By: Sienna-lee 
 

On the 11th of June, Tom came with his simulator airplane, we got to go inside, here's the 
recap. 

I was one of the first people to get inside, in the middle of the plane. Leanne and I got to 
put these headphones with mics on, so we could hear and communicate with each other. 

Then at the front of the plane I got to play this simulator game of flying a plane. I crashed 
mine. 

Next, on the outside of the plane me and two other people got to put these VR headsets on 
and watch this simulator of flying and helping somebody on the plane. 

 
Next, in the very back of the plane, me and my best friend Charlie got to check each    

other's blood pressure. 
After we did all that, we got out and did this flying competition with paper planes, who   

ever got theirs the furthest won a prize. 
 

Overall, I had a GREAT time, if I were to rate it, id rate it a 10/10! 
I wish it could come back. 

 
 

FUN FACT!  
Did you know? On the back of a 20 dollar note, it 
has John Flynn on it. John Flynn is the founder of 

the RFDS, he created it. There are also 2,191   
workers for the RFDS. The RFDS has been around 

for 97 years! The last fact is RFDS stands for “The 
Royal Flying Doctor Service”  

The Royal Flying Doctor Service 

By Hudson Williams 

Who they are The Royal Flying Doctor Service (RFDS) is an aeromedical organization that   
provides emergency help and primary healthcare services to people in rural and remote areas of 
Australia. 

 
What do they do The Royal Flying Doctor Service (RFDS) helps and provides emergency  
evacuations and primary healthcare services to people in rural and remote areas, where access 
to healthcare is limited. 

 
Why are they important for people The Royal Flying Doctor Service or RFDS is good for    
people in remote areas of Australia because it provides access to a lot of healthcare services for 
people who need it. 

 

Interesting facts  

• Did you know they have 76 aircrafts at a time in the air. 
 

• They help people in remote areas. 
 
• And they have someone who goes around Australia to talk about 

RFDS and they bring a flight simulator and VR headset. 
 

• Did you know that John Flynn was the person who founded RFDS. 



 



 

On the 13th of June the fives and sixes had Division Winter Sports. The 
day was full of sweat and fun. We had arrived early and had an intense 
round competing against Tubs, Mitchell Clusters, and Lindenow. We tied 
with Tubs and we had to do another round. In the end, we lost to Tubs by 
5 points. Mitchell Clusters PS was a challenge for all of us because of how 
they were good at catching and throwing. When playing with Lindenow 
they had a few far hits, making it difficult to catch the ball.  
In conclusion, we lost all three rounds but we had plenty of fun.  

 

We would like to thank Mrs Bromilow and Mel for coaching and Mrs Neal 
for organising the sports. 
 

Written by Olivia C and Leanne N  

 



On June 13th, our St Brendan's soccer team competed at Howitt Park in Bairnsdale, facing tough 
opponents, St Mary’s and Lucknow. We knew the challenge ahead, but we were determined to 
give it our all. 

The first match we watched St Mary’s go against Lucknow. St Mary’s started strong, dominating 
early play, but Lucknow soon stepped up, making it harder for St Mary’s. In the end, St Mary’s 
secured a 2-0 victory. 

Then, it was our turn. Facing St Mary’s, we played hard, but they took the lead with a 3-0         
advantage. In the second half, Leon made a brilliant run, dribbling past multiple defenders before 
striking with his weak foot, sending the ball rolling past the goalkeeper, 3-1. We pushed on, but St 
Mary’s responded with two more goals. Near the end, Brock took the opportunity, sprinting        
forward and firing the ball into the net, 5-2. As the final whistle blew, St Mary’s won. 

After our game, the girls’ TUBS and Mitchell clusters took to the field, giving us a chance to rest. 
When it was time to face Lucknow, we stepped in with confidence. Lucknow started with kickoff, 
controlling possession in our half, but our defense held strong. Eventually, they broke through, 
slipping a shot past our defense and goalkeeper to make it 1-0. The second half was a fierce 
game, we created chances but couldn't convert, despite coming so close time and time again. 
When the final whistle sounded, Lucknow had just beat us 1-0 in a hard-fought match. 

Though the results didn’t go our way, we played with heart and determination, making every    
moment count. I would like to thank Mike and Miss Witherow for coaching us through the games.  



 

In Winter Sports on the Friday, 13th of June we played footy at the  
Lucknow Recreation Reserve. We played the following teams: St Mary’s 
and Lucknow.  

In the end, after a lot of effort Lucknow won all the games and got 
through to the next round. 
Our first game was against Lucknow Primary School and they beat 
us.  The good thing about this game was that we stuck at it even though 
we were losing. 

In our second game we played St Mary’s Catholic Primary school and they 
beat us. In this game we played well because we stuck at it like last game 
but I think we just got a bit puffed closer to the end which didn't help 
us. 
 

We would like to thank Mrs Neal and Tully for coaching us on the day and 
running training sessions. We all had a great time! 
 

Written by Nate 

 



On Friday, the 13th of June we went to the WORLD courts in Bairnsdale 
to compete in the District Netball Competition. We played two games of 4 
quarters. We played Lucknow and Bairnsdale West. Our team played  
really well together with Lacey and Billie being our top goal scorers. 
Sadie also did a good job of goal defending. There were a lot of laughs 
on the court and we all enjoyed ourselves. Unfortunately, we did not   
progress to the next level but we had a fantastic day out. We thank Kylie 
and Mrs Mills for taking us through this netball journey. 





A SPECIAL REPORT: Celebrating NAIDOC Week 

NAIDOC week celebrates the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people. It is celebrated by all Australians and is a great                
opportunity to recognise and learn more about the history and culture of Indigenous 
communities. 

NAIDOC stands for National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee. Its 
origins can be traced back to the Aboriginal rights movement, when on Australia Day 
1938, protestors marched through the streets of Sydney to highlight the status and 
treatment of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians. Today, it is a week-long 
celebration held in July that consists of range of traditional and contemporary          
activities. 

NAIDOC Week is an important event that helps build positive relationships between 
Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal people. It enables a deeper understanding of our      
differences and similarities and is a great opportunity for all Australians to eliminate 
bias and discrimination by reflecting and reconciling the wrongs of the past to          
facilitate hope and build a fairer future. Families are encouraged to join in and         
support young people in learning the significance of NAIDOC Week. 

This Special Report offers suggestions on how families can celebrate NAIDOC Week 
together. We hope you take a moment to reflect on the information offered, and as 
always, we welcome your feedback. If this raises any concerns for you, a loved one or 
the wellbeing of your child, please seek medical or professional help. 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this Special Report, 
and as always, we welcome your feedback. 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the 
school for further information or seek medical or professional help. 

Here is the link to your special report: 
https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-celebrating-naidoc-week 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-celebrating-naidoc-week


 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small plain matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   



 Don’t forget Lunch Orders 

are available on a Friday. 

Order must be in Thursday. 

Many Yummy options       

including honey chicken: 



 



SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAMS 




